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As we crossed over the bridge to the isiand in
Pensacola and started to look for the hotel where the
reunion was going to be held it was not hard fo find,
there on the hotel marque were the words - “Welcome
Vietnam Securtty Police Association.” The first im-

pression of the great planming by Mickey Reade wag—

___carried out through the entire weekend, from the beau-

tiful beach fromt hotel to all of the activities he had

lined up for the reunion. After checking in our rooms

we ventured to the hospitality room to meet feHow
VSPA as they too began to filter in from New York, -
Texas, Wisconsin, West Virginia and other points

around the country. The feeling of meeting new people

who were far from being strangers cannot be explamed
by words.

Thursday started out bright and early with break-
fast with the troops of the 16" Security Forces
Squadron at Hurlburt AFB, moming chow was never
tike this when we were in Nam, After breakfast we all
loaded on ane of those famous blue AF buses and went
out to the firing range where Capt. Layne Tapper,
SMSgt Paul Cisco and the staff put on a fantastic
demonstration of the new weapons now used by the
Secunity Forces, new name for Security Police/Asr
Police. SrA Dwayne Tumer started the program off by
demonstrating the new FATS system, a sophisticated
video arcade, that is used for training using real
weapons and targets on the screen. ' We were able to try

our hand at showing our marksmanship. After we finished
this, we proceeded to the range where we had a live fire
demonsiration, The new weapons were bevond our wildest
dreamn when we in Vietnam., They also put on a K-9
demonsiration, showing a different type of working dog than
we knew. Even though there was not a lot of loud barking
alens, they showed that they still could he aggressive. The
best part of the demonstration was when we were afforded
the apportunity to actually fire those weapons, it is surprising
that when you start firing the M-60 you automaticaily fire
three round burst.

We returned 1o the Soundside Club to have lunch with

“the troops and listed 1o MSgt Paul Sikora deliver 2 speech
that outlined the history of Security Pelice in Vietnam as
well as where the carcer field has gone since. We were
looked upon as the trail blazers who heliped the career field
get to where it is today. It was inferesting to watch the faces
of young airmen when they tolid us that their fathers had
beent in Vietnam. They scemed to want to learn about whom
we were and what we did.  Afier the meal we loaded back on
the bas and went to the AF Armament Muscum so we conld
look at a history of the armament used by the Air Force for
the Jast 50 years, including the bombs that were used io
penetrate the underground bunkers in Irag. As the day drew
to an end, we returned to the hotel and more fellowship.

We woke Friday morning io wind and rain bwt that
never slowed a SP down so we headed out to old Ft. Pickens
where Mike Aimons showed us around. It was quite inter-
esting to look at the contrast in weaponry and defense tactics
then and what we are msed to. We did iearn that the bechive
roand and the claymore concept were used back then as a
defense, Mike made that old fort come alive as he explained
its hisiory and answered onr questions.

Afier another good meal at a place that Mickey had set
up for us we went cut to the Naval muscum to get a look at
{Contimied on page 4}
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Annual Meeting
1997

The annual business meeting of Vietnam Security
Police Association was held on October 25, 1997 at
Pensacola, Florida. The following are the minuets of that
meeting.

Elections: Mike Daoust, vice-president, automati-
cally moved up to the office of President as agreed upon at
the 1996 election and John Langley automatically became
a member of the Board of Directors. Ted Janiak was
elected Vice President. Terry Morris (Membership Chair-
man), Steve Ray (Secretary/Treasurer), Steve Janke
{Chaplain), and Vanghn Hull (Historian) were reelected
into their respective offices. A new office was opened,
Vice Membership Chairman, was created to assist Terry
and Dale Terrell was elected nto that posttion. If anyone
desires to run for an office let Steve knmow as soon as
possible.

1998 Reunion: The 1998 reunion will be held n
Washington DC, October 9 - 12, 1998 with members
arriving on the 8" MkeDaaustlshmdmgthereumon
__,,ix W‘ - —_— e

Causslities; The membership is asked to review the
causatities list for missing names. This project will be on
going, however, it is desired to be completed by October
1998 . We will have a wreath laying ceremony in Wash-
ington. The list includes all losses in SEA, not just KIA's.
The list willi be published m the Guardmount, please
review and provide Steve Ray with the names of anyone
lost for any cause.

Louis H Fischer Award: This is the most prestigious
award given at the Security Force Academy at Lackland
AFB, Texas. The first award was presented by Owen
Lamb Sr, VSPA member and VSPA member Robert G.
{Skip) Tullgren presented the second one on November 5,
1998. Pictures on page of this Guardmount.

Security Police Museum: Several problems were
discussed with the museam (1) who is on the Board of
Trustees, (2) why AP’s who received the Soldiers Medal
(given before the Air Medal) were not included on the
Scroll of Valor and (3) why was there not a list of AP/SP’s

f who have received the Purple Heart. Steve Ray was
E unanimously given permission to address these questions
f and try to get a member of VSPA on the board.  Steve
$ contacted Retired Colonel Albert Feldman by letter and he
p=® called Steve o the phone to discuss these issues. Al of

the current Board of Trustees are Vietnam veterans, the
Soldier Medal recipients will be added to the Airman’s
Medat Scroll and Colonel Feldman agreed to put up a list
of Putple Heart recipients. If you know of anyone who
received either a Purple Heart or Soldier’s Medal Jet Steve
know so he can compile a list to forward to the museum.

. Correspondence: A letter was sent to Generai Cole-
man, VSPA member, requesting his attendance at the
1998 reunion. A follow up will be sent four months prior
to the reunion.

A letter from VSPA Johnmie Beasley requesting to be
allowed 1o do the Charter Member certificates for VSPA.
I was voted to allow him to do so.

Treasures Report: As of October 21, 1997 the
organization had a balance of $3927.34

" Non-Profit Organization Status: It was discussed
and decided that two legal opinions would be obtaned by
Mike Daoust and Olbert Hiett. Theureportswmlldbe

—forwarded to-Steve Ray for further-action.- —
' Gifts to Active Duty Squadron: ¥ was decided to

give the units that host our reunions $200.00 to be for
what ever they want. A check was sent to the 16 SFS Unit
Morale Fund.

- Supporting Members: It was decided to offer Sup-
porting Memberships to family members of VSPA. Itis
our desire to strenpthen the ties of the Association. Sup-
porting Members will be non-voting members. Oaly
family members may be Support Members. We have only
one Associate Member who is conducting historical re-
search for the Association. Associate members are non-
voting members and are not automatically renewable.

' Life Membership: It was voted to continue to allow
only two year advanced memberships, no life membership.

VSPA History Book: This was discussed and tabled
as a good idea to be considered at some future time.

{Continued on page 8}



1 Need
a Umform!!

President’s
Corner

As I sat down to wriie this article for Guardmount there
was so much I wanted to say bt 1 started to think and that can
be dangerons. 1 was thinking where 1 was thi ago, - . .
Januaxygelm,ap!aoecalledéiamm, nineteenmg;i _ . Itwas the last day of my R&R in Sydney, Australia,
not knowing what was around the next corner. 1 hadjustcame 10 fate 1969. Thad been up all day and had gone back to
from a place called Minot AFB, N.D. and when we landed ‘at the hotel at about 3:30 A M. with the imtent of getting a
Cam Ranh Bay Air Base had no idea what was going on.  little sleep before gomg to the R&R center at 6:00 AM.
Went from 20° below zero to 110°+ in the shade and this Staff  to catch my flight back to Tan Son Nhut. 1 asked the
Sergeant says all Air Force S.P.'s with orders to the 12" SPS  desk clerk to give me a wake up call at 5:00 A M.
come with me, we are in Red Alert and two days later this
thing called Tmbegins. So much for bistory. Today 1 thank I woke up at 10:00 A M. with the phons in my hand.
Pﬁmfzrm&@m:ﬁnmmmmm%m”m I guess I had answered the wake up call and gone right

& yeat. back to sleep but [ don't remember answering the phane.

I want to thank John Langley, if not for him and his Igotdmsedandgmbbedmysmtca;eandnmhgdtothe
efforts the Vietnam Security Police Association would not be ~ R&R center. Needless to say I missed my flight and
what it is today. And a special thanks to two guys who are the there were no other flights that day going to Vietnam.
everyday backbone of this Association, Steve Ray and Terry  The guy there toid me that I could get a flight the next

The long way around in a “borrowed uniform”

Morris. These two guys are the SAT Team. : day as long as I was there at 6:00 A M. So I had another
' day in Sydney.
Also a special thank you to Ted Janiak, our new V.P.; 1o
Dave Dobson, editor of Guardmoum;v Chaplain Steve Janke I poming I got 1o the RER. center .an.time- - -
and Historian Vaughn Hill 25d DoA PO T0F POINg 00X Web™ ™ 1+ 1 ag t0ld that there were no flights going to Tan Son

page together. WIth theso gays and cach and everyone O Y™ Niwu that day but I could get  flight to Cam Ranh Bay.
) Since I was already a day late I figured I had better take
1 do not want to forget Larry Breazealeand the rest of the  the flight.
guys in Califarnia for the great job they are doing at Air
Shows and other events recruiting new members. Keep up the 1 arrived at Cam Ranh Bay, after a long flight from
good work guys, "Aim High.” Also I want to thank a closc ~ Sydney, sometime in the late evening. [ went to the “In
friend and fellow Cam Ranh cop, Mickey Reade, for hisefforts ~ Country” flight counter in the terminal to find out about
ont@cgreatremionhcputoninl’ensacola. Mick what can I getting a flight to Tan Son Nhut. 1 was told that there
sdy, it was great. were no flight until moming and that { would have to be
Guys the Association works, if ot for it  would nothave. . "mf:’t"ef’lf "Ih;ad“‘“m m‘;ikp‘““‘wﬂh“dm : problem
found two very close and dear fricnds and former hooch mates ViR #self. gone on VILIOWE Dringing 2
of mine, Steve Gattis and Brian Thome. To have made  Uniform with me. So, now I'm back in Vietnam, a day
contact with them twenty plus years later, words can not late and without a uniform that was needed to be able to
" terminal area for the night trying to get some sleep and
In closing if there is anything T can do or any questions  trying to figure out a way to get a uaiform,
you may have if I don't have the answer I will get you one. ‘
Please comiact me. Jast got 2 new compader so I haven't got on Sometime during the night an Airman going home

line a1 home yet. But have e-mail at my office . . 4 off his fati d thern i

. taken off his fatigues and thrown them into the trash
ios@PINELAND . Net Phone (912) 876-4729 Address 187 . .

Crosby Dr., Hinesville, Ga 33313. . can in the latrine. Itook them from the trash can. When

Welcome Home ~ my flight to Tan Son Nhut was called, in the early hours
Mike Daoust ofthemommg,ltookthoseﬁnguesmdpmmemm,
12" 8PS, Cam Ranh Bay 68-69 (Continued on page 7)
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{Continued from page 1} Vietnam: 2nd Time

the weaponry used by that branch of service. They had a
special attraction in the form of a giant screen theater which
presented a history of flight We drug our self back to the
hotel to catch some rest and get back to our fellowship with
our Nam brothers. :

Saturday morning we went down o the Waill of the
South for the celebration of the 5 anniversary of its dedica-
tion. Sceing it for the firsl time with the helicopter mounted
above and behind it was impressive, it had the same effect on
people that the big onc in Washington, D.C. has. The
ceremony was moving and since we were there in mass with
our barmer and some of us were in nniform it seems that the
press took notice. A young reporter came up to some of our
members and began asking ¢uestions, it was not the same
type of questions asked of us in the 60's and 70's. The article
that appeared in the Sunday paper was guite complimentary
and supportive of the Vietnam Vets and scolded the parents
of the children who took part in the opening then took their
children home before the ceremony was completed. Tt was a
far cry from what we had witnessed in the press a few
decades carlier. We retumned to the hotel and held our
annual meeting that afternoon. A great deal was discussed
and new officers were elected and instafled.

The dinper that evening was followed by two impres-
sive speakers, Capt. Al Grady apd Dr. Carol Law. Capt.

. Grady is a_retired Naval officer who was shot down over

North Vietnam in January 1967 and spent six years as a
POW. He explained the communication system the POW’s
developed and gave us a brief description of life as a POW.
Dr. Law, who was a USO director at Vung Tau, had been
back to Vietnam with other women who had been there and
they planted a tree brought from this country to be a living
memorial. Her videos showed some of the way things look
today. Jack Roberts had met her there when he had been
stationed there. Awards were presenfed to the officers and
those who had coordinated this outstanding reunion, Out
going president John Langley was presented with “Reflec-
tions” and a copy of the “Three Soldiers.”

Sunday meorning came aif oo quickly and thus the end
of an outstanding weekend. People who had to leave did not
seem in too much of a hurry to get on the road trt finally
goodbyes were said and people began 1o head home with a
head full of fond memories. For me the resnion continued
for one more week and possibly one of the high points of this
reunion was a phone call from Medical Lake, Washington
and a voice 1 had not heard in 26 years. My Flight Chief,
Jim Worsham; we had a real good reunion onr the phone
thanks to Tom Baldwin. It is this type of interactions that go
a long way in making our organizaion

Dave Dobson, MSgt, Ret. USAF
Whiskey Delta, Cam Rank Bay 2/70-71

Edwards AFB
Recruting

Members of both the Vietnam Security Police Asso-
ciation and the Inland Empire Chapter of the Air Force
Security Police Association, manned a jomnt association
information booth at the October 18-19, 67 Edwards AFB
Air Show. The booth was located in the large space
shuttle hanger, #1600, along with a parked U-2 and B-2
bomber. Needless to say, we had hundreds of people pass
our booth and stopped to inquire.

The display included a six foot tali AFSPA memorial
wreath, with a placard listing all the names of Security
Potice killed in the line of duty. Including Security Police
killed in Vietnam, the USS Mayaquez rescue attempt,
world wide and stateside duty.

Next to the booth was a display of Security Police
memorabnlia, and 2 very special section devoted to the,
“Vietnam Security Police Association,” (VSPA). There
were -enlarged photo copies of back issnes of the
‘Guardmount’, a tist of VSPA officers arid who to contact,
a map of airbases n Vietnam with the 8.P. units assigned,
two enlarged pages from ‘Stars and Stripes’ describmg the
Security Police defending air bases, an article on Capt.
Massey (hero of Bien Hoa’s Bunker Hill 10) and numer-
ous articles on K-9's. Another display board promoted the
book Battle of Saigon, by William Keith Nolan. This
book tells the story of Air Force Secunity Police m
Vietnam. Within this special Vietnam display section was
the VSPA logo, QC Star with two crossed pistols was
clearly displayed. The AFSPA banner, AFSPA memorial
wreath and the VSPA display seemed to really draw past
and present Skycops from the huge passing crowds visit-
ing the hanger.

Mike Kennedy and Larry Breazeale, both with 3°
SPS at Bien Hoa, were delighted to meet Biit Cox and his
family who came up to look at the VSPA display board.
Cox acted like 2 man who found a long lost friend. Al
people inquiring about the Association were given recruit-
ment brochures and sighed a roster to be used for call
back contact. Thirty-six people signed the roster, four

{Continued on page 8)
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nol fike this

Breakfast with the troops. the dining hall in Nam was E One of the latgst truining
tools, weapons withow
five rounds.

Steve Ray with a little live
fire with M-16

Old troops looking over the young troops new “tovs™ or tools
of the trade, really something, could have used in Tet "68.

Ofﬁccrs for 1998 { lcﬁ to right) Mike Daoust - Pres-
ident. Thaddeus Jamak - V P.. Steve Ray - Sec/
Tres, John Langley - Trustee, Tcrr_v Morris - Mem-
bership

Terry Morris shows his technique with the M-60,
stitl iad the old chythm of 3 to 3 round burst,
nover oose i,




e

Wall South i Pensacols which celchrated s Sth Anniversary.
we attended as a group and were recognized for our presence.

Pensacola, Florida

KO (K-9 Cop) catehes a bit of rest dorigg the
mecling afler a big moming at the ceremonics 2t
the wall

Mike Daoust tries hys hand with a grenade
tauncher, did rather well,

Otbert Hictt showes his expertiese with an M-16
and won a shoot off Between Steve and Himsedf,

SMSgl Tullgren, USAF Ret. VSPA member pre-
sents AR Jofl Smith with the Louss H Fischer
Award

VEPASSPA display at Edwards AFB Air Show,
Oci 18- 19 1997




Chaplamn ’s
Corner

It’s hard to believe the holidays will soon be upon
us. This issue I'd bike to share a few thoughts from the
- Bible with you.

TAKE TIME TO LIVE

What is our life? 1t is Jike a vapor, that appears for
a short time (a term we can identify with} and then
vanishes away. (James 4:14) In being so busy some-
times we fail to enjoy the things that are most reward-
mg. :

1. TAKE TIME TO LISTEN (Isa 55:3)

Listen to others, everyone needs a listening ear at times
listening encourages, solves problems, brings comfort
and healing to those in grief or sadness.

H. LISTEN TO GOD
We receive help from Him when we hear and heed his

words, we get comfort.and.council-whenwe-take-time ko + -

listen.

IH. TAKE TIME TO LAUGH (Prov 17:22)
We can laugh at ourselves, enjoy others, rejoice in
God's blessings.

IV, TAKE TIME TO LIFT (Mark 9:27)
Christ wasn't to busy o ift, taking time for others helps
us as well.

V. TAKE TIME TO LOVE (I John 4:16)
Share a smile, kind work, helping hand, and if vou know
him, share Christ.

VI, TAKE TIME TO LEARN (Psalms 119:105)
Leam from God, read:ngmdmedﬂatmgonhmvvork
and faith, we get wisdom from above.
Leam from people.

Happy Holidays

Steve Janke

Chaplain

Piacal

{Continyed from page 3) Need a Uniform

Now, try and picture this: T was 6 feet and weighed 145
pounds. The guy who had these fatigues must have
weighed 220 pounds because I was just swimming in
them, they were so big. The only shoes 1 had to wear
were a pair of brown Hush Puppies shoes and I had no
hat to go with the fatigues, not to mention that the name
on the fatigues was not the same as the one on my 1D
card. As sloppy and funny as I must have looked 1 was
atlowed to board the flight and I made it back to Tan
Son Nhut safe and sound.

The day that I was late getting back was my
regularly scheduled day off so I did not miss any work;
therefore, 1 was not really missed by anyone except my
cubie. That was a nice piece of luck!!

When | got off the flight at Tan Son Nhut I went to
the S.P. in the terminal and bad him radio for a patrol to
take me to the Squadron area. [ had enough time to get
unpacked and get ready to work my regular afternoon
shift and no one was the wiser.

Patrick R. McKinney
Tan Son Nhut
8/68 3/ 70

VSPA
Ponnts of

Mlke Daoust
187 Crosby Drive
Hinesvilte, GA 31313
{912) 8764729
Ted Janiak
516B Beonia S5t SE
Demotte, IN 46310-8898
(219) 987-3529
Treasure: Steve Ray
1626 Chandler Road
Huntsville, AL 35801
(205) 880-1638
Membership: Terry Moms
WS5i48 E. Bush
Pardeeviile, WI 53954
{608} 429-5090
phanrang@aol.com

Vic Pres:

{Continued on page 8}
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{Continued from page 4)
were Security Police m Vietnam,

Qur coming here with this display booth was a real
success, we made some excellent contacis. Both associa-
tions can help each other grow in membership. Tell every
Skycops, past and present, about the organizations so we
may promote and protect our Security Police Heritage. Air
Shows, Gun Shows, Veterans events, Memorial Observa-
tion and National Police Week observations are good places
for such a booth.

According to Cart Qlson, the booth drew the crowd
fike a magnet. Some of the local news media also stopped
by. James Brockway, an Air Force Vietnam veteran, with a
local cable station, affiliate of CNN and Troy Watson, a
TV tatk show host, both from the Modesto, Califomia ared,
were covering the Air Show and General Chuck Yeager's
final military flight. They both came by the display booth
and talked about their desire to cover a story on the two
associgtions. James Brockway was assigned to a Recon
Photography unit out of Bien Hoa. He worked closely with
the Air Force cops during his Air Force carser. Both
associations will be contacting Mr. Brockway and Mr. Troy
Watson. \

Larry Breazeale, Mike Kennedy, George Apker and
together southern California area VSPA members are join-
ing forces with Mr. Bill Scholtz in northern California to
coordinate and organize activities for a Memorial Service at
the California State Capital Vietnam Memorial this coming
January 31, 1998. The California VSPA intends to erect a
Vietnam Security Police Association memorial wreath dur-
tng the ceremonies at the Califomia Vietnam Memorial site
on that date. Interesied parties can contact Bill Scholtz,
5803 Bollock Pines, CA 95826, Phone 916-644-5030,

Larry Breazeale, MSgt, Ret, USAFRes
3" SPS, Bien Hoa, 6/68-69

Continued from pege 7)

Chaplain:Steve  Janke
739 Hill Street
Caristadt, NJ 07072
(201) 507-9038

Guardmount: Dave Dobson
5315 Bevens Avenue
Spring Hill, FL. 34608
ddobson@innet.com

Continued from page 2)
Misc, Items:
o  Jack Roberts suggested that larger print be used in
- ads we send ot - when available VSPA will print
farger ads.
« David Williams requested reunion programs be
" mailed out in advance to attendees. This will be done.
o  Tod Marshall requested that members of VSPA hand
. out brochures and make personal contacts to atten-
~dees of the moving Wall when 1t is in your area.
' Contact any officer for brochures
o : Mike Daocust requested that additional banners be
made for members to take to veteran gatherings.
~ Tom Payne is checking on it. Billie Fitts asked that
" Thailand and Vietnam be on fitture banners.
o . Members of VSPA sent a Certificate to Betsy Big-
. bie, ownar of Betsy's Flowers and Gifts, 147 E.
. Montgomery Cross Roads, Savannah, GA 31406,
© (912) 9276764, She donated the wreath that we
. placed at Wall South.
» . Olbert Hiett suggested that the Safeside organization
~ be contacted since they are eligible for membership,
he will be contact point since he is also a member of
that organization. '

. Mickey Reade and Dave Dobson were recognized for

2 job well done on the reumion and newslettér respec-"
tively. _
o Jim Murray requested a moment of silence be held
for our fallen comrades, A moment of silence was
held and the meeting adjourned at 1510.

Steven I. Ray .
Secretary/Treasurer

30th Annversary
Tet 1968

_ In the early hours of January 31, 1968, NVA and
VC forces began an attack on Bien Hoa Air Base aimed
at driving the US forces from Vietnam. The men of the
3™ Security Police Squadron were determined that they
were nat going to achieve their goal. With their limited
weapons and strong dedication these men ushered in the
Security Police, with their advanced weapans that we
know today. We need to remember these men, both
living and dead, as we observe the 30" anniversary of
‘that battle. (4 personal account in the next issue)

m
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I ~ Mail Gall I dide’t have the manpower to relieve sentries. This was the

On Ellsworth flight line the “Hawk™ was a term used
for the wind. “The hawk is out tonight,” or “the hawk
will get you i you don’t look out,” were common com-
ments when you are wailing the red line on the leadmg
edge of an alert tanker or bomber. Hyportherma and frost
bite were something we were very careful about. The
“hawk’ was the wind at least at Ellsworth where the chill
factor could reach sixty and seventy below. At thirty
below the dogs were returned to the kennels, and then they
posted the dog handlers alone at the tail section of the
aircraft. There were no breaks for hot meals becanse we

case in 1966 onward, because all of the manpower was in
South East Asia. 1t was disheartening to see guys sitting on
their B-4 bag on the redline trying to eat when the gravy
was congealed and snow was blowing in their faces. They
were good troops, and not many had been to Vietnam yef,
but I'm sure they all made a tour if they re-upped.

I have 35 “14th Air Commando Wing” patches for
sale. This was the wing at Nha Trang, with aircrews and
SP’s scattered all over country and Lsos. $5.00 each

Skipp Tullgren Nha Trang 8/68-69
12318 Northledge Dr.
San Antonio, TX 78233

Membership Application (send Copy of DD 214 and $10.00 fee)

{Supporting Members $5.00)

Name

Address

State Zip Phone

Unit in S.E.Asia

Dates of S.E.Asia Duty

Description of Duty

Looking For?

ASSOCIA“ON MERCHAND[SE
For Saie

1. Association Patch - made around a QC design $500
2. Air Force Combat Veteran Patch $4.00
3. Security Police Badge Patch $4.00
4. QC lapel pin, Just arrived $3.50
5. QC patch, Actual size. Quality Reproduction. American Made $5.00
6. Air Force Security Police Coin - Pewter $6.00
7. Black Baseball Style Cap with any of the above Patches on it $10.00
8. Lapel Pin $ 6.00
9. Hanes Beefy T-shirt with QC patch sikk~-screen on it.. ML XL XX1.._ $12.00
190. Association Bumper Stickers $ 1.00
11. 7th Air Force - Patch $ 4.00
12. 7th Air Force - Pin $ 3.00
13. Mini-Security Police Badges, 1 3/4” high, Official Issue $10.00

Please add 31.00 per item for shipping up to a maximum of $3.00. Please make checks for merchandise
" payable to Steve Ray. Satisfaction Guaranteed. Send checks to 1626 Chandler Rd., Huntsville, AL 35801

W
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Guardmount
David Dobson
“%31%h Bevoens Ave,

Spring Hill, Bt 33608

First Class

5\ == Don " Poss
AMERICA IS #1 ———
Thanks to our SE——..

Veterans

A MATERIAL

FRIENDLY WANTED
REMINDER E

Inmysmmdlﬂ;eabrokmremrdbutlhawa
DR —— aeed for 1 to fill these pages of your
The 1998 dues is due in January. Send your 1998  publication. There were some promtises of pictures and

dues to: written material at the reunion and so far [ have only
Steve Ray gotten material from one person. Please send your
1626 Chandler Rd. stories. | am sure that everyone has an incident Like the
Huntsville, AL 35801 “borrowed” uniform that appears in this issue. am sure

‘that you each have your memory jogged the same as [ do
If you have paid ahead and not sure if you owe any or  when I read the material sent in.
nat call Steve Ray at (205) 880-1638. : _
Last month someone sent me an email concerning
You and your membership are important to the orga~  the pictures, I lost the address before 1 could answer it,
nization. And now your family members may be Support  please resend me that request.
Members for $5.00. They are real imporiant t0 us so why

not make them a part of our organization. Next manrh Jim Murray’s Return to Vietnam
: . Dave Dobson
.! . . P .
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